AAUW FALLS CHURCH

Branch Meeting Minutes

March 14, 2016

The meeting was at the Falls Church Community Center and convened at 7:15 p.m. on 14 March 2016.  Approximately 20 members attended plus other guests.  A quorum was present.
Martha Trunk, Treasurer, oved to approve the February meeting minutes and Marilyn Falksen seconded the motion.  The membership approved the motion.

The membership honored Legacy Members- Leah Porzel, Jean Zapple, and Ann Peabody with commemorative gifts for their many years of service to the branch.
New officers were elected by the membership.  They were 
· Kristan McMahon for President, 
· Dianne Bodeen and Sally Brett for programs and 
· Aida Loomis for secretary.

Kristan reviewed the changes to the Bylaws and Martha moved to approve and the changes and Marilyn seconded the motion.  The membership approved the changes to the Bylaws.

Branch Officers presented their Officer Reports.  They are as follows:

President Mollie Jewell:  Survey Results-Attachment A




      AAUWFC Approved Budget-Attachment B

Treasurer Martha Trunk:  Treasurer Report-Attachment C

                                           14-15 Actual Budget-Attachment D

Programs Kristan McMahon and Peggy Montgomery:  Program Report-Attachment E
Communications Becky Gaul: Communication Report-Attachment F

Public Policy Marilyn Falksen:  Public Policy Report-Attachment G

Membership Kitty Richardson:  Membership Report-Attachment H

Hospitality Aida Loomis reported that she only organized refreshments for one event this year and five members provided refreshments.  She will organize refreshments for the Scholarship event in May.

Secretary Susan Conklin reported that all branch minutes and board agendas have been sent to the Falls Church Archivist.  The biggest change to the job is focusing on motion approval and other changes that are significant to the branch and not discussions.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Susan Conklin, Secretary

